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Parish	Council	Minutes.
Minutes	of	Parish	Council	mee3ngs	are	available	at:
www.crosbyravensworthparish.org.uk
Planning applications are available to view on the Yorkshire Dales planning 
portal here: 
https://planning.agileapplications.co.uk/yorkshiredales
and on Westmorland and Furness Council's portal here:  
https://eforms.eden.gov.uk/fastweb/search.asp
Please find below a link to the agenda for the next Crosby Ravensworth Parish 
Council meeting held on the 4th November at 7pm at Crosby Ravensworth Village 
Hall. 

https://crosbyravensworthparish.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/20240411-04-
November-Agenda.pdf
A Time of Gifts: Services and Events at your Parish Church

All are welcome. For more, please visit www. northwestmorland.church

Sunday November 3rd      11.00am    Holy Communion with Bishop James 
Bell
Sunday November 10th   10.45am    A Time of Gifts…….of 
Remembering; Remembrance Service ( preceded by Last Post and Wreath 
laying)     led by Bishop James Bell
Sunday November 17th    4pm         A Time of Gifts…….of Music  [Please 
see later poster] A recital and organ concert given by Samantha Green and 
Jim Walker
Sunday November 24th    11.00am   Morning Worship, Lay led

Advent begins on December 1st:      A Time of Gifts……of Hope and Joy - 
please see next edition for Christmas events.
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Bonfire night 🔥 

Please note that as there is no bonfire planned in Maulds Meaburn 
this year the village hall are not doing their usual bonfire night 
supper. We will however do a very simple supper of jacket 
potatoes and cheese and hot dogs followed by apple crumble if 
you would like to join us from 6pm. Nobody has yet come 
forward with any activities but if you would like to do something 
we would be grateful. Otherwise we can get to pool table and table 
tennis out. You’re welcome to bring sparklers.
If you would like to reserve supper then please let Karen know on 
hollyhowe15@me.com otherwise food will be available until it 
runs out!
The next coffee morning will be on November 6th hosted by 
Karen and Jo. Looking                                                               
forward to seeing you there. 
             🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥🔥

----oooo----

 Lyvennet Community Trust
• 3 bedroomed property to let in Crosby Ravensworth
• Rent charged over 52 weeks
• Application deadline – 5/11/2024

If you’re interested in being considered the above property, please contact our 
Managing Agents  Eden Housing Association on 01768 861400 who will answer any 
queries you may have and provide you with an application form.
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WIN A WELL FED CHRISTMAS CAKE -£1 A GO

It’s coming up to that time of the year! This year’s Christmas cake has 
been baked and continues to be fed a tablespoon of brandy every week 
ready for going to its new home, after the School’s Christmas play on 
18th December, (which is when the raffle will be drawn). Many of you 
have supported this fundraiser over the years and so will be familiar with 
how to enter, but for those of you who are not, boxes, marked ‘Win a 
Christmas cake’ and some brown envelopes will be placed in the 
shelters at Crosby Ravensworth/Maulds Meaburn from mid November. 
All you need to do is write your name and phone number on a brown 
envelope, place £1 inside, seal the envelope and then pop it in to the 
box. If you want to have more than one go then just write out that 
number of envelopes. The envelopes need to be in the boxes by 5pm on 
Monday 16th December.
The monies raised will go to the Friends of Crosby Ravensworth School 
and help provide our children with those extra curricular activities which 
they so enjoy and which enhance their learning experience whilst at 
school.
Even if you are not a fan of Christmas cake, why not buy one for a friend 
or neighbour as a kind gesture. GOOD LUCK everyone.





Needle Felted Herdwick Sheep
with Teesdale Felt

Crosby Ravensworth Village Hall
CA10 3HY

Sun 03 Nov 1:00pm - 4:00pm
Tickets £35 | 07584 251352

book online www.highlightsnorth.co.uk

Create your own delightful needle felted Herdwick sheep
with artist Claire Priestley. This workshop is suitable for 

beginners, as well as those wishing to refine their felting skills.
All materials and equipment are included. 

CREATIVE HIGHLIGHTS



Party	Time	at	The	Butchers	
Arms

Lyvennet	Health	and	Wellbeing	Lunch	club	is	
celebra3ng

It’s	13th	Birthday	on	Thursday	7th	of	November.

If	you’re	over	50

Please	come	and	join	us	at	the	Butchers	Arms	
Crosby	Ravensworth																																																																												

for	a	freshly	cooked	two	course	meal	for	£11-50		

The	price	dictates	smaller	po3ons.	

Lunch	at	12	noon	followed	by	a	fantasJc	
entertainer.	

We	guarantee	you’ll	go	home	with	a	smile	on	
your	face.

Places	are	Limited	so	booking	is	essen3al	call		Jon	on	01931	715500



The	Crosby	Ravensworth	Parish	Council,	as	the	Trustees	of

	Maulds	Meaburn	RecreaJon	Ground	Trust,

		would	like	to	invite	you	to	aNend	the		

Annual	General	MeeJng	for	the	Trust
	It	will	take	place	on	Monday	11th	of	November	at	7pm

in	Maulds	Meaburn	Village	Ins3tute.

Following	the	business	mee3ng	there	will	be	two	speakers

Amanda	McCleary

Friends	of	the	Lake	District,	Policy	officer,	for	common	land	for	
town	and	village	Greens.

Linda	Robinson

Northwest	Recorder	for	the	Botanical	Society	of	Britain	and	
Northern	Ireland	

Linda	will	be	following	up	on	her	earlier	talk	in	May	on	plants	and	
bio	diversity	on	Maulds	Meaburn	village	green.	

Naomi	Callaghan

On	behalf	of	Crosby	Ravensworth	Parish	Council.



     Crosby Ravensworth Parish Tree Group      
 

The first beer and bacon 
event of the new season 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Come and join us!  

Crosby Ravensworth Parish Tree Group are holding a 
TREE MAINTENANCE open day 

Where:  Various locations in the parish 

Meet at Brookside Cottage for directions. Cars can 
be parked at the Butcher’s Arms 

When:  Saturday 23rd November 

Time:  10-00am for 3 hours 

Objective: To remove cages, tubes and spirals from 
some of our early plantings. 

Equipment: Bring stout gloves and suitable clothing 

Reward: All participants over the age of 18 will be 
entitled to a pint of beer (or equivalent) and a bacon 
sandwich in the Butcher’s from 1-30pm. Soft drinks 
alternative for under 18s. 

 





Highlights	Rural	Touring	presents	…

Magic	Cabaret	
(The	Great	Baldini)

Sunday	1st	December,	7.30pm
Crosby	Ravensworth	Village	Hall
	
The	Great	Baldini	is	a	magical	legend,	a	relic	of	the	music	halls	
and	a	theatrical	performer	of	the	old	school.	Known	
throughout	the	world	as	‘The	Emperor	of	Illusion’,	‘The	Prince	
of	Pres3digita3on’,	and	‘The	Maharajah	of	Mystery’,	he	is	a	
hugely	entertaining	stage	magician.		He	has	astounded	
audiences	from	the	Edinburgh	Fringe	to	Radio	4	listeners	
(where	he	performed	on-air	magic	for	“Front	Row”	and	“Pick	
of	the	Week”).		The	show	explores	Baldini’s	life	through	a	
series	of	magical	illusions,	including	aaemp3ng	Houdini’s	
greatest	escape.
	
This	performance	is	a	joyously	silly	romp	through	magic,	
suitable	for	children	aged	7+,	parents	and	grandchildren.
	
Adult	£12	|	Child	£8
To	book	visit	haps://highlightsnorth.co.uk/event/magic-
cabaret/	or	ring	07584	251352	or	email	lynn-
barnes@outlook.com
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Crosby Preschool  
Pop in ‘n Play 

We offer parents and children aged 0-4 yrs a 
monthly opportunity to visit our fantastic 
preschool. Come and meet the staff and 
pupils, take advantage of our terrific early 
years provision and enjoy fun-filled activities!  

“Teaching staff take good care of children in the 
early years. They get to know these children well. 
Teachers build good relationships with children 
and their parents and carers.”                   OFSTED 

9.30 –10.30am at Crosby 
Preschool 

Please let us know you’re 
coming. 

x 14th Oct 2024 

x 9th Dec 2024 

x 3rd Feb 2025 

x 24th Mar 2025 

x 12th May 2025 

x 7th July 2025 

Crosby Preschool: 
Small Steps Towards a Big Future 

For any more information please call school on: 01931 715265 
admin@crosbyravensworth.cumbria.sch.uk  



 

If your child was born between 1st September 2021 and 31st  
December 2021, they will be eligible to receive 15 hours free  
universal nursery education from January 2025.  Some children 
may be entitled to 30 hrs per week, depending on family circum-
stances. To find out more visit: www.childcarechoices.gov.uk.  

Crosby Preschool: 

Small Steps towards 

a Big Future  

Admission to  
Crosby Preschool 

January 2025 

(Spring Term)  

Preschool hours: Monday, Wednesday, Friday 9am-3.30pm 
 

Choose your 15 hours from within this or  
pay to top-up. 
Children may bring their own packed lunch  
or stay for a school dinner. 

More information and an SA13 application form   
is available on the council website. Forms should be  
returned to school, together with a copy of a birth 
certificate and utility bill as proof of address.  

                           For more information or to  
arrange a visit please contact the school 

office: 
     Phone: 01931 715265 or email: 

admin@crosbyravensworth.cumbria.sch.uk  



Christmas	Coffee	Evening

Friday	29th	November
6.30pm
Crosby	Ravensworth	Village	Hall
	
An	evening	of	fes3ve	warmth	to	get	you	into	the	Christmas	
spirit	with	joyous	music	from	the	Sun	Singers,	mulled	wine,	
fes3ve	nibbles,	cake	stall,	gijs,	etc.
	
£5	adults	|	£2	children	(to	include	refreshments)
	
Proceeds	to	Crosby	Ravensworth	Village	Hall	(New	Roof	Fund)	

Maulds	Meaburn	WhatsApp	Group/email	contact
Maulds	Meaburn	has	a	very	successful	Whats	App	group.	It’s	a	good	way	to	keep	in	
touch	with	things	that	are	going	on,	ask	ques3ons	and	ask	for	help	etc.	It	is	not	‘just	
for	Meaburn	residents’.

If	you	would	like	to	join	the	group	and	are	happy	to	put	up	with	the	occasional	
message	not	meant	for	the	group…	😂	please	email	me	with	a	mobile	number	and	I	
will	add	you.

Alterna3vely,	if	you	would	like	to	receive	a	personal	email	outlining	events	at	MMVI	
this	is	also	an	op3on.

Karen	Asquith
hollyhowe15@me.com
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Maulds Meaburn Village Institute

Wednesday 20 November 7.00 pm, wine group. Please 
contact philippa.cordingley@curee.co.uk if you'd like to join 
us. 

Friday 13 December Gather Inn, with Carols, hot mince 
pies, sausage rolls and mulled wine.
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Maulds Meaburn Village Institute Regular Activities

Please see our website at MMVI.org to check.

Maulds Meaburn Village Institute Regular Activities

Mondays…

9.30-11.30am Badminton in the main hall. Newcomers of all abilities including 
beginners, are always welcome. Coffee and a chat afterwards. 

2-4pm (apart from public bank holidays) the Post Office provides an outreach 
service, saving you a trip to Appleby/Penrith.

The first WEDNESDAY of the month is Coffee Morning, 10.30am- midday. All 
welcome. 
If you have bits to sell etc and you would like a table in the main hall please contact 
Karen to arrange.
Tuesdays…

On the second Tuesday of the month, Book Club meets between 10.30am and 
midday.

On the fourth Tuesday of the month, Yarn Group meets between 10.30am and 
midday. Bring along your latest project whether that be knitting, crocheting ,sewing, 
embroidery, tapestry, whatever your craft may be.

Thursdays…

Meeting of the Wine Group (meets bi-monthly) 7pm onwards. New members always 
welcome-come along to see what it’s like. Please contact Pete on 
tighmara@yahoo.co.uk

Fridays…

The Gather Inn occasionally happens on the second Friday of the month, (please 
check with Karen if there is nothing specific advertised). The bar will be open for all 
Gather Inn’s. If nothing is happening you are welcome to hold your own ‘Gather Inn’ 
free of hall fees if proceeds are for the village hall. 
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NEWS FROM CROSBY RAVENSWORTH C OF E 
SCHOOL
We begin with a ‘Thank you’ to all the children, their parents and the 
wider community for their contributions to the Harvest celebrations. 
Vegetables, fruits, eggs, cakes and much more were boxed up and 
then sold via a silent auction at the well attended, Harvest coffee 
morning, last month raising an amazing £430. This sum will be 
donated to the Upper Eden Food Bank which supplies food parcels 
to individuals and families in the local area who find themselves in 
need of a little help.
 
Another highlight from last month was a visit from Kema Kay, who 
brought his ‘Rap’ workshops to Classes 1 and 2, a visit arranged 
through the Highlights Rural Touring Scheme. Kema ‘busted some 
rhymes’ with the Crosby crew. There are some great videos on our 
facebook page so remember to check them out!
 
The children in class 1 have been learning about road safety 
through ‘drama’ thanks to Sarah from ‘Pyjama Drama’. This month 
they, along with the pre-school children, are looking forward to 
bringing in, a favourite toy, for a ‘show and tell’ session.
 
·         Class 2 continue to learn about the Vikings and enjoyed a visit 
from a lady from the Penrith and Eden Museum who told them all 
about the Anglo Saxons and Vikings with particular reference to 
Cumbria. This month, the children are participating in an outdoors  
Viking / Anglo Saxon Survival Workshop . That sounds great 
doesn’t it? The workshop includes an introduction to Saxon Britton 
and Viking Raids Show; tell and try (clothing, armour, weapons); a 
weapons display; Sheila wall practice; tell and try archery and 
hunting; fire lighting demonstrations;  and a make, cook and taste 
session (Open Fire Viking Bannock).
 
Class 2 is also going to spend an afternoon with local sheepdog 
expert Katie Cropper in Shap, to learn how working dogs are used 
in farming.
 
·         With Remembrance Day approaching, pupils will assemble at 
the memorial outside church for an act of remembrance at 11am.



 
On the sports front, years 4 to 6 will be participating in a cross 
country running event hosted by Hunter Hall.
 
Our next ‘Pop in and Play’ is on Monday 9th December. All children 
currently not in school or pre-school, from birth up to 5 years are 
welcome to join us from 9.30am until 10.30am for fun and games. 
Please phone on 01931 715265 to let us know if you’d like to come. 
Parents must accompany children. Please do pass on the message 
to anyone who you think might also like to know. This session gives 
you the opportunity to visit our fantastic school and meet the staff 
and pupils, whilst taking advantage of our terrific early years 
provision and your little ones can enjoy fun filled activities. If you are 
unable to come to this one, don’t worry there is another session on 
9th December.
 
Before we close this month’s update we are still looking for a clerk 
for our governing body. We are certain that there is someone in, 
or just outside of our village who would be perfect for the role. If you 
are organised, detail-oriented and passionate about supporting 
education then this role offers a unique opportunity to contribute to 
the governance of our school, working closely with dedicated 
governors and staff. Full induction and training will be given. For 
further details, visit the vacancies page of our school website. 
https://www.crosbyravensworth.cumbria.sch.uk/vacancies/ .
 
We also have some dates for your calendars:-
6th Dec-our Xmas Fayre from 5-7pm
·         17th Dec -Come and join us for a special, festive community 
lunch in school with the children. It’s a delicious three course 
traditional Christmas dinner and costs £7. This is a ticket only event 
and so please get yours by contacting the school office.
·         18th Dec-our school’s nativity play will be performed by the 
children (and the winner of the ‘well fed’ Christmas cake will be 
announced).
 
 
Until next month.....…
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 COUP DE FOUDRE
 by  William Wood
 
A door opened in the sixth floor corridor and a smartly dressed young woman walked over to where 

the sole occupant of the comfortable corporate waiting room sat on a black leather sofa.

 “Mr. Meade?”

 “Yes,” said Jonathon. He folded his newspaper in two brisk movements and got to his feet.

 “Miss Leander will see you now.”

 “I’m sorry. My appointment is with Tom Butler.”

 The young woman gave Jonathon a quick look and smiled, “Mr. Butler is no longer with us. 

Lucy Leander has taken over. If you would like to come with me?”

 “Very well,” he said, returning the newspaper to the rack. He hoped this Lucy Leander 

would be au fait. It was a big contract that he had come to sign. A contract he had drawn up with 

Tom Butler. He followed the assistant across the corridor and into a large ante room. She kept a few 

steps ahead. He did not have the chance to get abreast of her and ask any more about Tom before 

she opened a door and announced,

 “Lucy, this is Jonathon Meade.” He breathed in her scent as she stood aside to let him pass, 

closing the heavy door behind him.

 He faced a deep, cleared desk with an empty revolving chair behind it. Miss Leander was 

sitting to his left in an alcove to one side of her spacious office. A pair of simple armchairs faced 

one another across a low, glass topped table. On this table was a cafetière exuding the smell of 

freshly made coffee. Two white cups and saucers and a matching jug of milk had been set out 

beside it.

 “Take a seat,” said Miss Leander without looking up. She was absorbed in a file that she 

held over her lap. Most likely it contained the contract, thought Jonathon. He examined the woman 

who seemed to have replaced Tom. She looked no older than the young, scented woman who had 



shown him in. Her shoulder length, thick brown hair hung forward over her face like a curtain. She 

wore a formal, white blouse with the top three buttons undone revealing pale flesh. A tight black 

business skirt ended just above her bare knees. She had kicked off her shoes; her toe nails were 

painted a light shade of red. 

 Lucy was not playing a power game by pretending to ignore him. Within a few seconds she 

looked up, and with one hand pushed aside the curtain of her thick hair and smiled to welcome the 

man who stood behind the chair opposite.

 That is when it happened. As she looked at him, her hand still raised to her head, and said, 

“Yes, sit there. It’s less formal, don’t you think?” her voice faltered and she simply stared at him. 

When their eyes met the shock that passed through Jonathon was so strong and sudden that he 

thought he must have trodden on something, an exposed electrical circuit perhaps. His legs felt 

weak and he grabbed the back of the chair to steady himself, never taking his eyes off the seated 

woman.

 The effect on Lucy Leander was as violent. She gasped, dropped the file back to her lap and 

put both hands to her flushed cheeks, all the while holding his gaze.

 How long they stared at one another in silence Jonathon could not tell. It was a timeless 

moment. Indeed, it was an intense, distilled moment beyond time. The strength returned to his legs 

but his chest was pounding. Mesmerised he stepped around the chair and slowly sank down into it.

 As Lucy watched him a smile broke out over her astonished face.

 “Mr. Meade?” she whispered.

 “Jonathon,” he replied hoarsely. “Please.”

 “Lucy,” she nodded.

 All thoughts of the contract, of the absence of Tom, had flown from Jonathon’s mind.  

Instead he asserted, “we have not met before.”

 “No. Of that I am certain, too.”



 “Not in this life time anyway,” blurted Jonathon. “Sorry, that sounds mawkish.”

 Lucy did not reply. Pulling herself together she put the file aside, poured him a coffee and 

added milk without asking how he liked it. Then she poured a cup for herself. Neither of them took 

sugar.

 “You make good coffee,” he said. “I could tell before you poured it.” A sip confirmed his 

opinion.

 “We have Marcia, my assistant, to thank for that. While he savoured the “we”, with 

glittering eyes Lucy asked him a question that had he been in her place would have been taboo.

 “Jonathon. Are you married?”

 “Yes.”

 “Children?”

 “Two.” He found nothing strange about her approach. On the contrary, these questions were 

essential. He asked in his turn,

 “And you? Are you married?”

 “Expecting to be,” she said holding up a finger.  “In June.”

 “Bad timing,” he said and she understood quite well that he was referring not to her 

marriage but to their own encounter.

 “We should have met many years ago.”

 “Yes.”

 “Are you happily married?”

 “Until now, very.” She smiled back at him and Jonathon continued, “And you? No doubts?”

 “None, until now,” she echoed and after a silence added, “this is a very strong thing, isn’t 

it?”

 “I want to sweep you up in my arms and carry you away,” he admitted.



 “I want you to hold me,” she said without hesitation. “I want to hold you. But I dare not 

touch you.  It will burn us up.”

 “Good thing this table stands between us.”

 “Glass topped.”

 “Yes.”

 “Jonathon, Mr. Meade,” she added in mock tones, “you do know what we have to do.”

 “Yes.” Jonathon did not have to explain that never in his life had he burned so intensely for 

anyone. He could not stay a moment longer in the face of this white heat, of this passion potentially 

destructive to so many lives. “It has been more than a pleasure to meet you, Lucy,” he said, getting 

to his feet.

 “For me too, and unendurably painful to let you go.”

 “I will remember this, if you will excuse another cliché, for ever.”

 “Me too. You will excuse me for not shaking your hand.”

 “I would not dare take it.” He turned and walked to the door. He was surprised that he could, 

that he could clasp his fingers around the door knob and escape from this kiln. He did not look back 

but as he closed the door behind him he thought he heard a sob.









GREAT	NORTH	AIR	AMBULANCE	BUS	SHELTER	COLLECTIONS	HAVE	
STOPPED........BUT......

	
We are no longer running the 'Bus stop' collections from your village 
on the 2nd Wednesday of each month, so please don’t leave any 
donations there.
 
The GREAT news is we have now employed a driver that lives very 
close to you. This means we can collect your donations for us 
ANYTIME you wish. You no longer have to wait until the Bus Stop 
run!
 
Just contact us to make your collection appointment.
 
Complete an online form -
 
https://www.greatnorthairambulance.co.uk/support-us/fundraising/
recycle/clothing-collections/
 
Or call us on 01325 308139 to arrange a collection.We love to 
accept any clean clothing, coats, belts, shoes (in pairs) and 
handbags.
 
Unfortunately we're UNABLE to collect any household textiles such 
as towels, bedding, curtains and table cloths and books/bric a brac 
as these cost the charity to be taken away which isn't great for our 
funds.
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We employ all of our drivers and own all of our vans so you know 
that ALL of your donation come to us direct. We receive no 
Government grants, we totally depend on your donations to keep 
saving lives in your area.
 
We haven’t put bags out door to door for a year now in order to 
save plastic waste.
 
All of our donations are by pre-arranged collection only.
 
Thank you for your donations in advance!


